Minutes

 of the

St. Clair County Fire Chiefs
 And
 MABAS Division 32 Meeting
December 4, 2008

Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 7:46pm after dinner was served.

Motion was made and seconded to approve September 2008 minutes, motion passed. 

Treasurer’s report was read.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the report. Motion passed. 

President Saunders thanked Waterloo for hosting the meeting and providing the meal. 

President Saunders introduced Terry Mueller.  Mr. Mueller has set up a business to assist with code and plan review.  Focus for the business will primarily look at new construction.  Departments would be able to hire Mr. Mueller individually if they have an interest. 

St. Clair County EMA – Don Feher reported that the county data processing has the pictometry feature loaded on the mapping system and is up and running.  Demo will be at the next chiefs meeting at the EOC.  EMA is working with the state police for aerial video that would be sent to the EOC.  The plane is stationed at Mid-America.  Work continues on this project.  

911 – The ETSB has a list of projects that they will be working on.  One of the first being looked at would be to replace the current 911 system with new technology that will work more with internet systems.  Funding for more frequencies for the trunked radio system is being looked at. 

CENCOM – Work continues on improving the CAD system and the telecommunicators training with the system. 

SWIC – Firefighter II will start in January.  Evening class in St. Clair County will move from Tuesday to Thursday.  It will run concurrent with the Wednesday class.  Fire Officer I class will also start in the spring.  It will meet the NFPA Standard for Fire Officer I.  Training facility is available for in service training.  Contact Lee if interested.  

SCSESA – Haz Mat Tech B class will start this weekend.  Will be doing a water ops class in February for team members.  Command vehicle specs will be posted on the STARRS website tomorrow.  Looking at construction in March 09

STARRS – Monroe County has taken delivery of 5 generators funded by STARRS.  

Work continues on the regional communications plan. 

November, assistance was requested from St. Louis city for standby for a funeral detail.  Communications frequencies in the city have changed.  The VHF interoperability advocacy statement will be updated and presented for change and redistributed. 

Motion was made and seconded to open nominations for election of officers for the 2009 calendar year.  Motion was made and seconded to reappoint the existing officers.  Motion passed. 

Dues for 2009 – Motion was made and seconded to keep the dues at $50.00 for 2009.  Motion passed. 

IFCA Scholarship – Discussion held on the scholarship for 2009 thru the Illinois Fire Chiefs Association.  No action was taken. 

Any departments interested in training with Metro Link contact Brian Halwachs at French Village.  Metro is setting up classes for the early part of 2009.  

French Village lost a member in November and asked for assistance from the MABAS Division for setup.  French Village was very thankful for all of the assistance they received. 

Motion made and seconded to adjourn at 8:16

President Saunders called the MABAS Division 32 meeting to order at 8:16pm.

Discussion was held concerning division wide notifications.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the association to buy Notifiers for the other dispatch centers.  The association would be reimbursed by those departments who choose to participate.  The association will purchase the programming software and cable to reprogram the units.  Motion passed

Dues for 2009 - Motion was made and seconded to make the dues for 2009 $75.00.  Motion passed. 

Tom Elliff gave a report from the last MABAS Executive Board. 

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:32.

